From:

**Sent:** 11 December 2019 11:09

To: James Kirkham < James.Kirkham@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk >

Subject: Re: Application 19/00616/OUT

Dear Mr Kirkham,

Thank you for your reply.

To your question, yes, the Survey has been initiated by the MCNP Forum with the support of the 11 Parish Councils, including Fritwell.

Attached you will find <u>an extract</u>: page 1 - an explanatory one, complete with the MCNPF logo and then page 2 (of 7) which references provision for sheltered housing schemes - of about 12 dwellings - with the focus on Cat A villages i.e. Steeple Aston, <u>Fritwell</u> and Kirtlington.

So, in addition to the disconnect around the actual number of extra houses <u>already</u> being developed in Fritwell, this is the main driver for my further objection.

Even ahead of nuanced resident feedback through the survey, the hard numbers in the MCNP show a clear need for a provision of this type of scheme and so Fritwell must retain the capacity within its MCNP.

Best regards.

On 11 Dec 2019, at 10:21, James Kirkham < <u>James.Kirkham@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk</u>> wrote:

Dear

Thank you for the comments. They will be taken into consideration when a decision is made on the application. The application will be reported to the Planning Committee on Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> December for a decision and I will update these matters in the update papers.

In your comments you refer to a Mid- Cherwell Older People's Options Survey. Did this come from the Mid Cherwell Neighbourhood Forum?

Thank you.

Kind regards

James Kirkham BA (Hons) MSc MRTPI
Principal Planning Officer – General Developments Planning Team
Development Management
Place and Growth Directorate
Cherwell District Council

Direct Line: 01295 221896 www.cherwell.gov.uk

Follow Us:

Facebook <u>www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil</u>

Twitter @cherwellcouncil